ADVISORY NEIGHBORHOOD COMMISSION 6A

Community Outreach Committee (COC)

Report for August 11, 2008
The Committee convened at 7:30 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (quorum) 

•
Rose Williams


•
Louis Barbash

•
Mark Roy

•
Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Absent COC members:

•
Sylvie Lee

•
Kenneth Wicks

Community members:  

•
LaRuby May, Capitol Services Management (Union Station Intermodal Transit Center)

Lynn Tsao, Capitol Hill Garden Club

II 
Presentation by LaRuby May on Union Station Intermodal Transportation Center:
1.
Ms. May reported that she is trying to go to as many public meetings as possible to spread the word about this project.  She says that many people in the area are still unaware that this is being planned.  She gave a brief over-view and distributed a hard-copy of a power point presentation.  Committee members suggested that she contact the Commissioners Joseph Fengler and William Schultheiss and the Chair of the Transportation and Public Space Committee, Omar Mahmoud to arrange presentations.

2.
Subsequent to the meeting Ms. Nelson contacted Ms. May to request information for possible posting to the ANC website.

II. 
Grant application from Capitol Hill Garden Club:

1.
Lynn Tsao presented a grant application from the Capitol Hill Garden Club.  They are seeking $600 to purchase spring-flowering bulbs (daffodils and crocus, because the come back every year) to be planted by volunteers in public spaces within ANC 6A.  They have already made contact with several local groups who have expressed interest in doing the planting.  The bulb request form has been sent out on local listservs and advertised in both the Hill Rag and The Buzz. This is an expansion of an existing program.
2.
Ms. Nelson has prior experience with this group, having served as a bulb-planting volunteer under the auspices of Trees for Capitol Hill Inc. and the North Lincoln Park Neighborhood Assn.
3.
There was very little discussion as the committee members thought it was so obviously a good idea and worthy of support.  They unanimously support funding the project.
Committee recommendation (unanimous):  that ANC 6A 

Approve a grant of $600 for Capitol Hill Garden Club to purchase spring flowering bulbs to be planted in public spaces in ANC 6A.
III. 
Thank-you letters to supporting organizations:

1.
The committee discussed the past practice of sending thank-you letters to organizations providing meeting space and web site support to ANC 6A. They unanimously agreed that it is important to show appreciation.

2.
Ms. Nelson provided copies of the letters sent last year.  The committee agreed that she should send drafts of updated letters to the commissioners and committee chairs for their review.  If they vote to send the letters, Ms. Nelson will ask the committee chairs for additional updates, names of contacts and any special recognition that is desired.

Committee recommendation (unanimous):  that ANC 6A 

Send letters of appreciation and thanks to organizations providing meeting space and web site support to ANC 6A.

The meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Next meeting is September15.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Nelson

